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INLAND PORT SPECIAL PLANNING AUTHORITY 
 

MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT (BL 1-23) AND  
SUBDVISION (4172-23-8246) 

 
November 15, 2023 at 5:00 pm 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RECORD OF REPRESENTATION IN SUPPORT OBJECTING FOR 
INFORMATION 

Kari Schulz (WSP Canada Inc.) – applicant X   
 
Acting Chair Kelvin Stewart called the public hearing to order, introduced the Board 
and explained the purpose and process of the hearing. 
 
Holly Ervick-Knote, Planner, provided a summary of the procedure for processing 
subdivision applications, provided proof that the hearing was advertised in 
accordance with The Planning Act, and presented the planning report. Holly Ervick-
Knote recommended approval of the application.  
 
The following persons were in attendance and spoke: 
 
Kari Schulz spoke on behalf of the application. The purpose of this application is to 
rezone and subdivide approximately ± 184 acres into 24 industrial lots.The application 
was revised and resubmitted based on MTI’s objection to the original submission, 
moving access to the lots from CentrePort Canada Way to Selkirk Avenue to the 
south.  
 
The applicant requested amendments to Conditions 7 and 8, stating that drainage will 
not flow into City of Winnipeg. 
 
The Inland Port Special Planning Authority (Board) inquired whether the development 
will be phased. The applicant informed the Board that it was not the intention of the 
developer to phase development. 
 
The Board inquired whether Selkirk Avenue is entirely within the City of Winnipeg. 
The Chief Administrative Officer, who was in attendance at the hearing, was 
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permitted to speak on the matter and clarified that is a boundary road and that legal 
jurisdiction sits with the City of Winnipeg. Traditionally, municipalities on either side of 
a boundary road enter into agreements to establish roles and responsibility related to 
maintenance, speed limits, etc. 
 
The Board inquired what is the intent of adding the words “in collaboration with 
Rosser” to the amended Condition #8. The applicant informed that Board that there 
are two reasons for this rewording request. First, in order to determine what 
standards the road will be built to  as the City of Winnipeg and Rural Municipality of 
Rosser road standards have differences). Second, to facilitate agreement between 
the Rural Municipality of Rosser and City of Winnipeg regarding maintenance, etc. of 
the boundary road. The applicant feels that involving the Rural Municipality of Rosser 
in the process will be beneficial to all parties. 
 
The Board inquired whether drainage will continue to flow into Omand’s Creek. The 
applicant confirmed that drainage will continue to flow to the north, and that pre-
development flow will be required to equal post development flow.  
 
The hearing was adjourned at 5:40 p.m. 
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